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Welcome back 
It is with great happiness that we warmly welcome back the Read family to Yetman Public School and to the town. 
Chris has melded back into the fold as if he never left and it is so fantastic to see more kids riding bikes around the 
streets and laughing.  
 
Heferen Shield Athletics  
On Monday, the school athletics team travelled to Moree to take part in 
the Zone Athletics Carnival. The ‘big-sky’ blue day was perfect and our 
team ran, threw and jumped incredibly. Bill, Hunter, William, Toby, Olivia, 
Kelsey, Chris and Charles all were very well behaved and demonstrated 
great sportsmanship throughout the day. I congratulate the team and look 
forward to seeing them next Friday in Tamworth for the Regional Carnival.  

 
 
Fruit and Veg Month 24th August to 18th  September 
This year’s Fruit & Veg Month theme is ‘Let’s Go Green!’  
‘Let’s Go Green!’ is all about eating more fruit and vegetables (of course!) and about 
being sustainable with our food waste. The children are encouraged to eat more 
fruit and veg at school and we will put some lunchbox tips in future newsletters. 
 

 

Community Consultation Project 
The Department of Education has acquired funds to continue the great work that has been going on in schools 
around community consultation for school planning and other initiatives. Local decision making is what generates 
strong and high achieving schools as the local community wants the school to reflect its expectations. Therefore,       
I will be canvassing the staff, school planning committee and the local community for ways to better improve        
community consultation around increasing student outcomes for Yetman Public School. One great initiative that 
has already taken place around this is the Kiln project. The kiln, located at the school provides an opportunity for 
the school and its community to come together and share a knowledge and appreciation of the arts. It also provides 
great opportunity for the community to be in the school directly and be a part of helping determine what is working 
well at the school and what could be improved. Over the past 3 years while I have been Principal, we have had 
many ideas come forth to improve student engagement and outcomes. Some of these include: the kiln,              
trade-based skill sessions, indigenous language/culture programs, agriculture skills programs, community readers 
(where the community volunteer to help with reading), Science focused days, local history lessons (with older local 
people) etc.  
 

Reading at Home 
The vital importance of reading at home is well researched to clearly demonstrate a marked increase to student 
achievement across all schooling areas. Students that read at home are more confident and achieve better marks at 
school. Reading at home can mean different things to varying age groups and ability levels: younger students must 
consistently and predictably read aloud to an adult or an older sibling to express their grasp of reading skill and be 
able to determine their comprehension of the text; middle school aged children are moving into novels and are 
more independent, yet still need to read aloud at home so as to practise fluency and pitch; older students are best 
practising reading for longer periods (30mins or more) to build their understanding of longer novels, complex   
storylines and the ability to put a book down, but return to it and recall important events as continuing. Older      
students should also read aloud occasionally to adults as they participate in more oral presentations and debating 
that requires them to reliably generate a voice that can be projected across a room. For more information or tips, 
contact your child’s teacher. 

 



Whole school scope and sequence for the next three weeks: 

 
Kind Regards, 
Mr. Ben Delanty      
Principal  

Key Area Week 7 Week 8 Week 9 

Literacy /
Grammar and    
Punctuation 

Word Level – Nouns, Articles, 
Adjectives, Pronouns, Verbs, 
Adverbs, Prepositions 

Word Building and origins Creative and evaluative         
language 

Numeracy Fractions, Decimals and        
Percentages   / Length 

Fractions, Decimals and         
Percentages   / Area 

Pattern and Algebra / Chance 

Behaviour Getting Along Organisation Resilience 

 



THURSDAY 27th DOLLARMITE BANKING + CANTEEN 

FRIDAY 28th REGIONAL ATHLETICS - TAMWORTH 

MONDAY 31st BOOKCLUB ORDER DUE 

MON 31 - FRI 4 SEPT YEAR 3-6 EXCURSION TO LAKE AINSWORTH 

THURSDAY 3rd 
DOLLARMITE BANKING 

NO CANTEEN DUE TO LAKE AINSWORTH EXCURSION 

THURSDAY 10th DOLLARMITE BANKING + CANTEEN 

FRIDAY 11th CWA INTERNATIONAL DAY 

FRIDAY 18th LAST DAY OF TERM 3 

26th - 27th YETMAN CAMPDRAFT 

MONDAY 5th LABOUR DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

TUESDAY 6th FIRST DAY OF TERM 4 
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MEETING 

There will be a P&C Meeting in the library at 1pm on Monday 24th August. I am looking 

forward to seeing you all there! 

Kelley McCosker, President 

CANTEEN 

A reminder that there will be no canteen on Thursday 3rd September due to the  Lake 

Ainsworth excursion. 

Erica Holcombe, Canteen Co-ordinator 
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 K-1 with Mrs Weatherall 



 More K-1 news . . . 



 

Captains’ Reports 
 

 

 

 

On Monday the 17thof August many of the students from Yetman went to the Heferen Shield   

Athletics Carnival. Seven students went and they were William, Bill, Hunter, Kelsey, Toby, Olivia, 

Chris and I. From what we know four students have made it through to Tamworth and the P6 

relay team also got through which we are all very happy about. Everyone has been training so 

hard at school during lunch and morning tea so it is great for such a good result to come out of 

it. Three students, who are William, Bill and I, have also made it through to Tamworth for events 

other than the relay and that is extremely hard so everyone should be so proud. 

Charles Dight - School Captain 

 
This term in HSIE and art we are learning about Italy. Every year the CWA ladies give a country 
to study which is then entered in a competition. It really fun - this year the country is Italy. Italy is 
my favourite country study yet. In this year’s project I am doing Italian food. In art we are busy 
learning the Italian language. Last week Yetman students went to North Star for a puppet show. 
It really helped because most of the puppets were Italian so we learned about some history of 
Italy and how it is associated with puppetry. Everybody was extremely well behaved and        
everyone had a fantastic time. 

Kelsey Blackhall- Vice Captain 



 

 

 

 

The Yetman Branch International Day is to be held on Friday the 11th of September. The country of 

study this year is Italy. The children are coming to the hall at 11:30am to ‘fill’ pizza for their lunch. The 

children will be having pizza, cake and a popper for their lunch, and the school will be covering the cost. 

All parents are invited to come for lunch. Please phone Mary Gaston on 07 4675 3181 so there will be 

enough food. The cost for lunch will be $12, with all of the money raised going to CWA international 

work. 

 

 

 

The children’s section of the Land Cooking 

Competition will also be held on International 

Day, so please bring your entries in. The cakes 

can be cooked and frozen before the day. 

Here are the recipes for Speedway Cake and 

Crunchy Topped Lemon Loaf. The younger 

children can cook either cake. The children 13 

years and older can only cook the Lemon 

Loaf. 



Year 2-3-4 with Mrs Delanty 
 

 

 

Year 2-3-4 have been very busy practicing in all areas of their learning. I am very proud of each and every one of 

them! They are certainly demonstrating how ‘practice makes progress’ showing an increase in their confidence in 

reading, writing and times tables. Each morning the children have been working on their spelling and making     

sentences with their words. I will be asking the children to make funny paragraphs with their words using as many 

of the words that they can. I am very pleased with the progress in the children’s spelling and this improvement is 

making their writing much more enjoyable to write and to also then read back aloud to the group. I encourage the 

children to write a journal each evening. This opportunity to write a few sentences about their day will assist them 

in their confidence and gradually this entry will become longer and more detailed.  

We are going to be working more on our Reading Eggs program on the laptops. Please support your child to login 

at home and listen to the stories and engage with the program. In the upcoming weeks we will also be learning 

how to create an email and how to input an address to then send an email to me. As they gain more confidence 

they will be asked to write to one another and then begin to write emails to you. 

Congratulations to each of the children in Year 2-3-4 who have now completed the NSW Premier’s Reading        

Challenge. Each child will be awarded a certificate for their fantastic effort in completing this challenge. Well done 

everyone! 

The children have been enjoying the geography element I have been doing with them each Friday. From the start 

of the year I have been furthering their knowledge and understanding of the continents in our world, the oceans, 

Australia and its states and territories and of course we are now exploring further into Europe to understand 

where Italy is in relation to Australia and other countries. 

It is an exciting time of year when we begin to think about the end of year performance. The children are excited 

about the play they have chosen to participate in and now we have our scripts and preparing to practice our lines.  

 I am very impressed with the responsible learners we have in our class who care about their learning and     

demonstrate this each and every day by always putting in their best effort and caring about what they are doing. 

Well done Year 2-3-4! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The K-1-2’s painting the Leaning Tower of Pisa in Art - part of our Italy study. 



For more great photos that we didn’t have room for in our newsletter, go to  

 http://www.yetman-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 



 

 
 
 

Daggy disco 
Two weeks ago, our school hosted a daggy disco. It was really fun; there were fun games, such as limbos, 
dancing, chuck the chips and more. Thanks, Mr and Mrs Hardcastle for the disco ball and Mr Dight for 
putting it up!   From what our class says it was a great turn out and everyone had a wonderful time!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Mapping 
Two weeks ago on Wednesday, our 5/6 class and the 
3/4 class    were doing our usual Wednesday Maths. 
We were learning about coordinates and directions 
such as North, East, South and West. When suddenly 
we were told we were going outside, everyone got 
excited and we got up. Mr Delanty, Mrs Weatherall 
and Mr Avenell all had groups and were measuring 
lengths, widths and area of the school with different 
types of devices. Finally we were finished and ended 
up with these awesome maps!   

Alex’s Jokes of the Week 
Q: Why can't you give Elsa a balloon? 
A: Because she will Let it go. 
  Q: What did the triangle say to the circle? 
   A: You’re pointless! 
     Q: What do you call cheese that is not yours? 
      A: Nacho Cheese 



TREE DAY 

On 31 August we planted some silky oak 

trees, taking part in Planet Ark’s Tree Day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks Ruth Carruthers for all your help! 



Week 4 Term 3 

Resilience 

Shinae Glasson 

Olivia Dight 

William Delanty 

YCDI 

Awards! 

Week 5 Term 3: 

Persistence 

Sam Cau 

Natalie Delanty 

Alexander Hol-

combe 

Week 3 Term 3: 

Organisation 

Rex Hamilton 

Demika Cau 

Kelsey Blackhall 

 

 

Lily McCosker - turning 8 on 27 August 


